CMD 22-H2.221

File / dossier : 6.01.07 Date: 2022-03-28 Edocs: 6766027

Written submission from Lyman Crawford

Mémoire de Lyman Crawford

In the Matter of the

À l'égard de la

New Brunswick Power Corporation, Point Lepreau Nuclear Generating Station

Société d'Énergie du Nouveau-Brunswick, centrale nucléaire de Point Lepreau

Application for the renewal of NB Power's licence for the Point Lepreau Nuclear Generating Station

Demande de renouvellement du permis d'Énergie NB pour la centrale nucléaire de Point Lepreau

Commission Public Hearing Part 2

Audience publique de la Commission Partie 2

May 11 and 12, 2022

11 et 12 mai 2022



March 24, 2022

Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission Commission Secretariat 280 Slater Street, P. O. Box 1046 Ottawa, ON K1P 559

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing today in support of the application for the renewal of the license for the Point Lepreau Nuclear Generating Station for the next 25 years.

I have been a resident of the Bay of Fundy area for almost 50 years. I have a strong interest in the safety and environmental integrity of the area surrounding the Point Lepreau station, as I make my living from the water through the management and sale of almost 8 million pounds of lobster annually. I believe the station employees understand the importance of safety and the protection of the environment in their operations, just as I do.

I have grown up with the station in the background throughout my life and cannot imagine our community without it. I am glad it is there to provide a large, stable source of electricity to New Brunswick without harmful emissions to the environment.

The station is an exceptional corporate citizen in our community and the people who work there contribute to the spirit of our community and our economy through their purchasing power and through their commitment to community activities. It is rare to find a community event or initiative without the involvement of Point Lepreau and its employees.

Most importantly, I have confidence the station staff are committed to doing the right thing in meeting and exceeding regulations and requirements to ensure that the safety and the health of the environment are always first and foremost in everything they do.

I have supported the station for many years, including for the last license renewal five years ago, and I'm pleased to be supporting this license application. I look forward to the station and its employees continuing to be an important part of our community for many years to come.

Lyman Ceules

Sincerely,

Lyman Crawford Chance Harbour, NB